
 

STATE OF CONNECTICUT 
CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL  

Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT  06051 
Phone: (860) 827-2935  Fax: (860) 827-2950 

E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov 
Web Site: portal.ct.gov/csc 

 VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
August 10, 2023 
 
The Honorable Jorge Cabrera 
State Senate – 17th District 
Legislative Office Building 
Room 2800 
Hartford, CT 06106 
Jorge.cabrera@cga.ct.gov 
 
RE: PETITION NO. 1583 – TRITEC Americas, LLC notice of election to waive exclusion 

from Connecticut Siting Council jurisdiction, pursuant to Connecticut General Statutes 
§16-50k(e), and petition for a declaratory ruling, pursuant to Connecticut General Statutes 
§4-176 and §16-50k, for the proposed construction, maintenance and operation of a 0.999-
megawatt AC solar photovoltaic electric generating facility located at Parcel Nos. 113-1 
and 113-1-A, 428 Bethmour Road, Bethany, Connecticut, and associated electrical 
interconnection. 
 

Dear Senator Cabrera: 
 
The Connecticut Siting Council (Council) is in receipt of your follow-up correspondence from 
May 16, 2023, concerning above-referenced Petition No. 1583 that was submitted to the Council 
on July 11, 2023. Thank you for taking the time to provide the Council with the comments. 
 
At a public meeting held on August 3, 2023, the Council voted to hold a public hearing on the 
petition for the benefit of the public. A schedule for the public hearing will be developed and 
publicly noticed in compliance with Connecticut General Statutes (CGS) §4-177(b).  
 
Before reaching a final decision on a petition, the Council carefully considers all of the facts 
contained in the evidentiary record that is developed by the Council, the petitioner, parties and 
intervenors in the proceeding and consider all of the concerns received from members of the 
public who speak at the public hearing or submit written statements to the Council. 
 
Copies of your correspondence will be distributed to the service list for the proceeding and will 
be administratively noticed in the record. Please note that you can view all of the documents 
related to this proceeding on our website at portal.ct.gov/csc under the “Pending Matters” link. 
You may also keep apprised of Council events on the website calendar and agenda. 
 
Thank you for your interest and concern in this very important matter. 
 
Sincerely, 

  
Melanie A. Bachman 
Executive Director 
 
MAB/RDM/dll 
 
c: Service List, July 11, 2023     
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